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A major drilling program of approximately 12,000 metres is planned to commence at the
Hargraves gold project, which is located 35 kilometres north of Hill End in New South Wales.

The next stage of drilling on the Big Nugget Hill structure will be approximately 6,000 metres
of combined diamond and reverse circulation drilling to cover approximately 1,500 metres of
strike length of the wide, mineralised BNH structure to the south of the previous program.

The BNH structure is over four kilometres in length, although only the central part of 1,500
metres strike has been mapped and partially drilled by Hill End Gold and previous explorers.
The target scope for the Hargraves project is over 10 million tonnes at 4-5g/t gold.

This 6,000 metre program is designed to test the BNH structure over 500 metres of strike to
a depth of 150 metres or more on 25 metre sections and scout drilling for a further 1,000
metres to the south on 100 metre sections. The close spaced drilling is beneath outcropping
mineralisation and some high grade workings, such as the ‘Hill End’ shaft area. Mining in the
‘Hill End’ shaft was suspended in 1915, although ore from the bottom 50 metre level was
reported as containing fifteen ounces per tonne and in 1989 a two tonne bulk sample was
mined from this same level with the material reported to contain more than five ounces per
tonne, however previous explorers have not followed up with drilling beneath the workings.

Hargraves is the site of Australia’s earliest gold reef mining in 1851, when large pieces of
gold in quartz, containing up to 1,546 ounces, were discovered in quartz vein outcrops at Big
Nugget Hill. Rich alluvial deposits were also mined adjacent to the BNH deposit and many
large nuggets were found up to 2,800 ounces of gold.

Attribution

The information in this report that relates to Exploration Results or Mineral Resources is based on information compiled by Mike Quayle and Philip
Bruce. Mr Quayle is a Member of The Australian Institute of Geoscientists and is a full-time geological contractor for the company. Mr Bruce is
Fellow of the Australasian Institute of Mining and Metallurgy. Both Mr Quayle and Mr Bruce have sufficient experience which is relevant to the
style of mineralisation and type of deposit under consideration and to the activity which they are undertaking to qualify as Competent Persons as
defined in the 2004 Edition of the ‘Australasian Code for Reporting of Exploration Results, Mineral Resources and Ore Reserves’ (The JORC Code).
Mr Quayle and Mr Bruce consent to the inclusion in the announcement of the matters based on their information in the form and context in which
it appears.
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